VERMONT SUPERIOR COURT

WinDsoR UNIT Phone: 802.295.8865

Mailing Address:

82 Railroad Row

White River Junction, Vermont
05001

June 8, 2016

Hon. Paul L. Reiber, Chief Justice
Vermont Supreme Court.

109 State Street

Montpelier, VT 05609-0701

Dear Chief,

Itis with mixed emotions | write to advise [ will be retiring from my position as a
Vermont Superior Judge effective August 20, 2016. It has been my great honor and
pleasure to serve with the Vermont Judiciary for almost 24 years. 1 have been privileged
to work with wonderful staff, administrators, court officers and other judicial officers,
without whose hard work, dedication and support | would have been limited in my
ability to resolve the issues that come before us, |

I also want to express my appreciation of your support of all levels of the judiciary over
the years, and your desire to effectuate communication at all levels. Although still
challenging, we are much further along as an organization, both in structure and
communication than ever before. Thank you for alf your efforts.

Although | am very much looking forward to engaging in new endeavors, { will be
available if needed to fill in from time to time,

Sincerely,

e

M. Kathleen Manley



